
October 24, 2024 
Item No. 7.16. 

William D. Fitch Parkway Rehabilitation Project, Phase 1 
   
Sponsor: Jennifer Cain, Director Capital Projects 
   
Reviewed By CBC: City Council 
   
Agenda Caption: Presentation, discussion, and possible action on a construction contract with Larry 
Young Paving, Inc., in the amount of $5,140,781 for the rehabilitation of William D. Fitch Parkway 
from SH30 to Tonkaway Lake Drive, plus the City’s contingency in the amount of $514,078; for a total 
appropriation of $5,654,859.  Approval of this item grants authority for the City Manager to authorize 
project expenditures up to the City’s contingency amount. 
  
Relationship to Strategic Goals:  
Core Services and Infrastructure 
  
Recommendation(s): Staff recommends approval and award of the construction contract with Larry 
Young Paving, Inc., for the rehabilitation of William D. Fitch Parkway from SH30 to Tonkaway Lake 
Drive in the amount of $5,654,859. 
  
Summary: Under this contract, the existing paving would be demolished, removed, and that area would 
be backfilled/compacted to grade as required and new hot mix asphaltic concrete (HMAC) would be 
installed.  Signage and pavement markings are also included.  Driveways that are connected to 
this portion of road will have the culverts replaced and a gravel pavement approach over those culverts 
installed.   The project originated from the slow degradation of the existing asphalt road surface to the 
point that maintenance activities could no longer properly address the rough and uneven portions of the 
road surface.  An Alternate was bid and accepted for the use of an automated flagger system for a more 
efficient traffic control system to save time for the overall construction schedule and to save money from 
the overall budget.  This project was bid as an Invitation to Bid (ITB) and 4 responses were received 
of which Larry Young Paving, Inc. is the lowest qualified responsible and responsive bid with the 
fastest construction time of 300 days.    
  
Budget & Financial Summary: Budget in the amount of $7,150,000.00 is included for this project in 
the Streets Capital Improvement Projects Fund. A total of $454,260 has been expended or committed to 
date, leaving a balance of $6,695,740 for this construction contract and future costs.   
  
Attachments:  
1. WD Fitch Phase 1 Bid Tabulation 
2. WD Fitch Phase 1 Project Map 
3. WD Fitch Phase 1 Vendor Signed Contract 
  




















